
 
 

Memorandum 

TO:  Members of the Board of Trustees of the University of Arkansas 

FROM:  UA System Administration 

RE: Memorandum on Construction Policy Changes 

DATE:  April 15, 2024 

 
 
The following is a summary of the proposed changes to Board of Trustees Policies 730.1 
Procedure for Capital Projects, 730.2 Approval of Major Capital Projects, 730.2 Procedure 
for Guaranteed Energy Cost Savings Projects, and 740.1 Selection of Architects and 
Engineers for Major Capital Projects. Drafts of the proposed policy amendments are 
enclosed. 
 
The most substantive change to the construction policies is reflected in section IV. of Board 
Policy 730.2 regarding Board approval of major capital projects. The draft adds language 
ensuring the Buildings and Grounds Committee recommends approval and the full Board 
approves “the project as proposed” along with recommending and approving design 
professionals and construction manager and/or general contractor. This change is also 
referenced in section II.D. of Board Policy 730.1. These changes ensure that Board Policy 
aligns with the practice of the Board approving major capital projects when presented to the 
Board and allows for projects to be brought back to the Board for further review and approval 
if there is a substantive change in scope and/or cost, as has occurred at recent Board 
meetings.  
 
In addition, the policies enclosed include clean-up changes allowing advertising for 
proposals in newspapers distributed electronically and other non-substantive clean-up 
language for consistency across policies.  




















